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MINUTES OF 
April 7
Regular Board Meeting

A regular meeting of the Coffee County Board of Education was held April 7, 2022, 5:30 p.m. in the Board of Education Office, Elba, Alabama.
 
ATTENDANCE
Brian McLeod, Galen McWaters, Sherry Eddins, Brandi Carr, Eric Payne, Mike Bailey, Wendy Massey and Superintendent: Kelly Cobb

ABSENT
None

CALL TO ORDER	
Mr. McLeod called the meeting to order. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
A motion was made by Mr. Bailey to adopt the agenda as presented.  A second was made by Mrs. Massey and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MARCH 3, 2022
The minutes of the February 3, 2022 meeting was approved as printed.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND BANK/CASH RECONCILIATION FOR FEBRUARY 2022
The February financial statement and cash/bank reconciliation report was provided.

RECOMMENDATION TO ADOPT TEXTBOOKS
Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the additional textbook recommendations for grades 4-5 English Language Arts/Reading.  Mr. Payne moved to accept the recommendation.  A second was made by Mrs. Massey and passed unanimously.

ADOPTION OF REVISED 2022-2023 SCHOOL CALENDAR
Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the revised school calendar reflecting 187 teacher work days due to changes in the Legislature.  Mr. Bailey moved to accept the recommendation.  A second was made by Mrs. Massey and passed unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (IF NEEDED)
No executive session was held.

PERSONNEL
Mrs. Cobb recommended the following personnel actions be approved as presented in writing:

CERTIFIED PERSONNEL
The following resignations are recommended to be approved:
1. Melissa Culbreth – Teacher at New Brockton High School.  Ms. Culbreth’s resignation will be effective May 26, 2022.
2. Kristen Clay – Teacher at New Brockton High School.  Mrs. Clay’s resignation will be effective May 25, 2022.
3. Brad Clay – Teacher at New Brockton High School.  Mr. Clay’s resignation will be effective May 20, 2022.
4. Brooke Rathburn Lascano – Teacher at Kinston School.  Mrs. Lascano’s resignation will be effective May 26, 2022.
5. Ashley Carson – Teacher at Zion Chapel Elementary School.  Mrs. Carson’s resignation will be effective May 26, 2022.
6. Amy Goude – Teacher at Zion Chapel High School.  Mrs. Goude’s resignation will be effective May 26, 2022.
7. Katherine Ragsdale – Teacher at Zion Chapel High School.  Mrs. Ragsdale’s resignation is effective March 18, 2022.

The following retirements are recommended to be approved:
1. Larry Cotney – Teacher at Kinston High School.  Mr. Cotney will retire effective June 1, 2022.
2. Teresa Deal – Teacher at New Brockton High School.  Ms. Deal will retire effective May 25, 2022.
3. John Scott Sansom – Teacher at Kinston High School.  Mr. Sansom will retire effective at the end of the 2021-2022 school year. 

The following employments are recommended to be approved:
1. Ty Mock – Teacher at New Brockton High School for the 2022-2023 school year.
2. Tyler Reeves – Teacher at New Brockton High School for the 2022-2023 school year.
3. Ashley Gresko – Teacher at New Brockton High School for the 2022-2023 school year.
4. Indyia Andrews – Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School for the 2022-2023 school year.
5. Rose Oswald – Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School for the 2022-2023 school year.
6. Laken Whigham – Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School for the 2022-2023 school year.
7. Kira Thomas – Teacher at Kinston School for the 2022-2023 school year.

CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL
 The following resignations are recommended to be approved:
1. Regena Adams – CNP manager at New Brockton Elementary School.  Mrs. Adams’ resignation will be effective May 25, 2022.
2. Diane Rogers – Teacher aide at New Brockton High School.  Ms. Rogers’ resignation will be effective May 20, 2022.
3. Marc Johnson – Bus mechanic at the Coffee County Schools Bus Shop.  Mr. Johnson’s resignation will be effective April 18, 2022.

Mrs. Carr made a motion to accept Mrs. Cobb’s recommendation with a second by Mr. Bailey and it passed unanimously.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS
Several board members commented on how well the New Brockton Schools Community Meeting went and how much they enjoyed them.  Mrs. Eddins commented that she was impressed with the way things were handled in relation to the weather over the past week.  Mrs. Carr stated that she was thankful for the maps that were given to them for each of their districts.

SUPERINTENDENT’S COMMENTS
Mrs. Cobb informed board members that our district underwent state bus inspections last week and passed.  Currently Coffee County has 30 daily bus routes, 40 total buses and 3 new buses that are expected to arrive in the next few months.  She also stated that interviews are still be conducted for assistant principal positions, counselor position and teachers.  Due to the ongoing interviews, she is expecting to have a called board meeting in the next few weeks.  Mrs. Cobb explained that State Compliance Monitoring will be conducted next week for all departments along with state and federal funding and that she will update the board on the final results.  Mrs. Cobb invited board members to the New Brockton High School Drama play that will be held on April 14, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. in the auditorium.  Mrs. Cobb ended her comments by announcing that the district will conduct the annual Honor’s Day Ceremony at the Central Office during the regular scheduled board meeting on May 3.

NOTICE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next regular meeting will be held May 3, 2022, 5:30 p.m.

ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.



